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Notable Notes  from Pastor Greg 

 

Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 

Since the start of this pandemic in March, your church staff and many volunteers have worked diligently 
to continue to produce resources for you, so that we can engage our hearts and minds and grow together 
in our faith, even when we can’t gather together in person.  

For PreK-5th Grade, Stephanie Brader, our amazing Director of Christian Education, sent home a packet 
to every family with a child in that age group. Each week, volunteer teachers or staff members come in 
to record a video lesson, which Steph edits together and posts to our church’s YouTube page. The 
lessons coincide with the resources sent home in the packets and give our children an opportunity to 
see their favorite Sunday School teachers. Each week the children are reminded that they are loved by 
their church family, and they continue to grow and develop in their faith through these remote lessons. 
You can watch those lessons by clicking here: http://bit.ly/FPCVirtualSS 

We have continued to produce high quality opportunities for youth and adults as well. Over the 
summer, we held a church-wide book study on the Pulitzer Prize winning novel Gilead by Marilynne 
Robinson. Part of that study included recording conversations between me, Pastor Damen, and three 
English professors who are members of our congregation. Even if you weren’t able to join us this 
summer, you can still read the book (which is available in our church library) and watch the 
conversations we shared to inform your reading of the book. They are available on YouTube by clicking 
here. You don’t need a special account or login to watch them: http://bit.ly/FPCGilead 

We have restarted our Adult Education Forums this fall as well. Dr. Dan Deffenbaugh led a three-week 
series entitled “Finding the God of Love and the Love of God.” He traced the origins of God’s love 
through the bible and helped us all to more fully understand God’s love. You can watch those three 
classes by clicking here: http://bit.ly/FPCGodOfLove 

Every week since March, Pastor Damen and I have recorded a short bible-study chat that we call the 
“Monday Check-In.” We reflect on the scripture that will be preached the following week. You can watch 
all of those by clicking here:  http://bit.ly/FPCMonday 

If you don’t have access to a computer but would like to watch any of these classes, we can put them on 
a DVD for you in the church office. You can also request a copy of any of our worship services on DVD 
at any time from the church office. There is no charge for either of those things.  

If you would prefer to participate in a live Adult Education opportunity, you can come to the church on 
Tuesdays at noon for an in-person Bible Study that I lead. If you don’t feel comfortable coming in, you 
can also participate via Zoom. We also have another weekly class held over Zoom on Wednesdays at 
noon led by Dr. Dan Deffenbaugh. This year they are studying the Book of Revelation. If you don’t have 
a computer or don’t know how to work Zoom, you can come to the church on Wednesday at noon, and 
we can set you up to participate.  

These are just a few of the many ways that you are invited to engage your hearts and minds and grow 
in your faith at First Presbyterian Church of Hastings. We hope that you will take advantage of these 
opportunities as we all seek to become committed disciples of Jesus Christ. 

Your Servant in Christ, 

Pastor Greg 

http://bit.ly/FPCVirtualSS
http://bit.ly/FPCGilead
http://bit.ly/FPCGodOfLove
http://bit.ly/FPCMonday


 

In Memory Of  
 Rev. Dr. James Cooke, who passed away 09/05/2020. Graveside services were held on 

09/11/2020 at Sunset Memorial Gardens Cemetery, with Pastor Greg officiating. Memorials may 
be given to First Presbyterian Church of Hastings, American Heart Association, or Hastings Area 
Habitat for Humanity. A memorial service will be held in the spring. 

 

Sunday’s 10:30 “Stay at Home” Worship 
Service is broadcast 
➢ live on Facebook at www.facebook.com/fpchastings  

(You don’t need to have an account to watch.) 
➢ on the radio during Sunday service at 10:30 

a.m. on KICS 1550 AM. 
➢ on Channel 181 Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. and 

Sunday at 9:00 a.m. 
➢ at Good Samaritan Village, the service will 

be broadcast on Channel 3 on Sunday at 
12:00 noon and on Tuesday at 2:00 p.m. 
 

"When working with your attorney to update 
your will and estate plan, please consider 
including a gift to the First Presbyterian Church 
Foundation.”  - Moderator of the Foundation 

 

HOSPITAL REMINDER 
Due to hospital privacy regulations, for the 
church to know that either you or a family 
member will be hospitalized or have been 
admitted, please take a moment and call the 
church office at 402-462-5147. Remember, we 
don’t always know what’s happening unless you 
tell us! 
 

A copy of any Sunday service is available on 
DVD disc upon request at no charge. Contact 
the church office at 402-462-5147. 

Birth Announcements If you would like a  

rose on the pulpit to celebrate the birth of a new 
child in your family, please notify the office. 
 

Looking for a way to 
give during our time of 
“Stay at Home” Church? 
The church counts on your 
giving to carry on its work. 
As you participate in “Stay 
at Home” Worship, please 

take time to  
1. mail your donation in,  
2. drop by the church and leave your 

offering in the locked "tithing box" 
located on the second brick column 
under the portico. 

3. sign up for electronic fund transfers,  
4. or give on-line at 

https://fpchastings.org/give-online/ 
In the days and weeks to come, the church will 
continue to play a vital role in responding to this 
virus, just as we did with the flood relief efforts 
in Nebraska last year. Thank you for your 
continued support and provision in this time. 
 

Dearest Friends, 
I have been overwhelmed by your love shown to 
me these past weeks. I thank you for the 
beautiful cards with their messages and also the 
many personal notes and letters. 
 

So many of you gave gifts in memory of Jim. He 
loved the church, and he loved Habitat for 
Humanity. He loved building, remodeling, and 
woodworking. He loved making hope chests, 
toys and bookcases out of discarded wood 
(including discarded old piano.). 
He left us a legacy of love. 

-Mary Jeanne Cooke 
 

Erica Brooks and family FPC Prayers for:  
Irina Erickson and family Kristine Cook (Katharine Davis’ sister) Gretchen Lainson 
Jim Harrenstein Connie & Tom Kubicka (Chris Junker’s parents) Carol Medsker 
Everly Hogan Elaine Schumacher (Vicki Howard’s Mom) Tommy Thomsen 
Jeff Howard Melba Trehern (Lisa Unger’s Mom) Family of Irene Lindau 
Vern Kooy Chris Wheeler (Carol Wheeler’s son) Family of Jim Cooke 
Please let us know if you would like to be added to, or removed from, the prayer list by 

calling the church office at 402-462-5147. 

http://www.facebook.com/fpchastings
https://fpchastings.org/give-online/


 

 
 

 
CLERGY APPRECIATION 

October is Clergy Appreciation month and 
October eleventh is Clergy Appreciation Day. 

So, officially narrowed down to one specific day 
and broadened out to a full month. Shouldn't 
every day be Clergy Appreciation Day?  I believe 
that here, at First Presbyterian Church of 
Hastings, we would all nod in agreement. We 
are so fortunate! 

We are blessed with many Clergy, including 
Ministry Staff, Pastors and Reverends. 
Stephanie Brader, Kili Wenburg, Reverend Dr. 
Bill Nottage-Tacey, Reverend Don Canady, 
Reverend Damen Jensen-Heitmann, and 
Reverend Greg Allen-Pickett. Although none 
are Rabbis--all are teachers teaching us how to 
follow Jesus and to live in his ways with love for 
one another. 

Ephesians 4:11 NRSV The gifts he gave were 
that some would be apostles, some prophets, 
some evangelists, some pastors and 
teachers. 

Romans 1:8 NRSV First, I thank my God 
through Jesus Christ for all of you, because 
your faith is proclaimed throughout the world. 

Clergy is defined as a group ordained to 
perform pastoral or sacerdotal functions in a 
Christian Church. (Sacerdotal functions do not 
apply at FPC. They refer to a doctrine of 
sacrificial functions and spiritual or 
supernatural powers to ordained priests). 

All members of FPC are Ministers from whose 
midst some are called to Ordered Ministries, to 
fulfill particular functions. Many of us at FPC 
are ordained, some to serve as Deacons, others 
as Ruling Elders, and a select few to Ministers 
of the Word and Sacrament (Teaching Elders). 
All members and those in Ordered Ministries 
serve together under the mandate of Christ. 

1 Peter 5:2 NRSV Tend the flock of God that 
is in your charge, exercising the oversight, 
not under compulsion but willingly, as God 
would have you do it—not for sordid gain 
but eagerly.  

Pastor in the Christian Church is the 
appropriate concern to the giving of spiritual 
guidance. Reverend is a title of a member of the 
Clergy. Rabbi is a Jewish scholar, teacher, and 
master.  

Acts 20:28 NRSV Keep watch over 
yourselves and over all the flock, of which 
the Holy Spirit has made you overseers, to 
shepherd the church of God that he obtained 
with the blood of his own Son. 

God has presented us with these women and 
men. 

Jeremiah 3:15 NRSV I will give you shepherds 
after my own heart, who will feed you with 
knowledge and understanding. 



 

God has strong, strict standards for all of us, 
especially to his chosen leaders. 

2 Timothy 1:13 NRSV Hold to the standard of 
sound teaching that you have heard from me, 
in the faith and love that are in Christ Jesus. 

2 Timothy 4:2 NRSV Proclaim the message; be 
persistent whether the time is favorable or 
unfavorable; convince, rebuke, and 
encourage, with the utmost patience in 
teaching. 

2 Corinthians 9: 13-14 NRSV Through the 
testing of this ministry, you glorify God by 
your obedience to the confession of the gospel 
of Christ and by the generosity of your sharing 
with them and with all others, while they long 
for you and pray for you because of the 
surpassing grace of God that he has given you.  

In these restricted days of pandemic, the good 
news is that it is very safe, very heartfelt, and 
very easy to show your appreciation of our 
Clergy. The best way and greatest gift you can 
offer is to pray earnestly for them and their 
families. Pray to God to continue to guide our 
Christian Clergy, our leaders, our teachers. Pray 
to God to provide them with full, joyful lives 
with a grateful congratulation abiding steadfast 
within his divine grace.  

1 Thessalonians 5: 12-13 MSG And now, 
friends, we ask you to honor those leaders who 
work so hard for you, who have been given the 
responsibility of urging and guiding you along 
in your obedience. Overwhelm them with 
appreciation and love! 

Hebrews 13:17 NRSV Obey your leaders and 
submit to them, for they are keeping watch 
over your souls and will give an account. Let 
them do this with joy and not with sighing—for 
that would be harmful to you. 

-Ruling Elder Brian W. Johnson - Moderator of 
the Congregational Life Committee 

 

 
From the Presbyterian Disaster 
Assistance Director, The Rev. R. Laurie 
A. Kraus: 
 

Dear Friends, 

In the book of Acts, the story of Pentecost tells 
of the amazing way the Holy Spirit pulled 
together a fragmented and frightened group of 
Jesus’ followers, resting on them and filling 
them with fresh ways to speak the good news of 
God’s love. The story is told in a way that 
reminds believers of the old story of the tower 
of Babel in Genesis, where the unity and 
common purpose of humanity was shattered 
through pride, misunderstanding and 
confusion. It was a disaster that shattered 
human community. I am thinking today how 
those old stories resonate in new ways during 
this strange season of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
In the U.S. and across the globe, people have 
found common purpose and demonstrated 
nobility in the face of threat, serving others and 
preserving life, even while others have allowed 
fear and crisis to diminish their own humanity 
and harm the common good. It was, as Dickens 
once penned, the best of times and the worst of 
times. 

Yet, I am also filled with gratitude for the ways 
this new moment of Pentecost is also unfolding, 
as good news is demonstrated, transcending 
differences of language, culture and race, 
through the gifts, prayers, and diligent work of 
so many in the Presbyterian family. 

Since the middle of March, PDA has been able 
to put two million dollars into the field to 
respond to COVID-19, grants made possible by 
faithful gifts over the last few years to the  
general fund of Presbyterian Disaster 
Assistance. In the U.S.., congregations receiving 
small grants from PDA have expanded the 
operations of existing food banks and opened 
new ones. Even while not meeting for in-person 
worship, they have reached out a hand to those 
in their neighborhoods living without shelter, 
established new relationships with 
communities living on the margin, refugees, 
and people whose lack of access to clean water 
makes sanitation practices challenging, if not 
impossible. Our international partners are 
doing much the same, across the globe, and in 
addition to emergency food, sanitation, water 
and shelter, are providing awareness and 
sensitization campaigns in areas too remote for 
a strong governmental or regional approach 
and offering spiritual care along with tangible 
resources. And even as COVID-19 dominates 
out thoughts, resources and common life, 



 

tornados, typhoons, fires and floods still work 
devastation…and PDA is still showing up and 
helping. Through all these communities at work 
in local response to the pandemic, and in your 
continued commitment to ongoing disaster 
response, you have spoken the language of love 
in a tangible, impactful way, offering a gift that 
helps to bring renewed hope and joy to those 
individuals and communities suffering from 
disaster and its aftermath. On their behalf, 
thank you. 

Please know that your gift to Disaster Relief-
Lebanon/Syria blesses those who walk the hard 
road toward recovery, letting them know they 
are not alone, helping them to find hope in the 
midst of chaos, and making real the promise of 
Pentecost-the tangible demonstration of the 
“mighty acts of God” in healing and 
restoration…in the language each one needs 
most to hear. 

 

October Communion Offering will go 
towards the Pastor’s Discretionary 
Fund.  

Brooks’s Bookshelf was 
created in celebration of our 
amazing son. He is an inspiration 
to anyone who is lucky enough to 
know him! The bookshelf is a way 
to share the joy of reading and 
also spread the awareness of 

Down Syndrome. Bookshelves, where children are 
welcome to take a book home, will be located 
throughout our community!  

Each bookshelf will include books of all 
interests with some specific books focused on 
kindness, on compassion, and on individuals 
with unique differences. Books to range from 
picture/baby up to early readers. 

Every story and every person are unique and 
beautiful. We hope that you’ll find it in your 
hearts to donate a book or send a monetary 
donation to help us in this celebration.  

Check out our Amazon wish list under Brooks’ 
Bookshelf and other places to donate on our 
website at brookssbookshelf.org  

Follow us on Facebook & Instagram! 
 -Kindly, Brooks Borrell & Family 

 
 

FPC has a medical 
equipment library from 
which members can borrow 
equipment that they need on a 
temporary basis. These items 
will include walkers, bath chair, 

crutches, toilet riser, knee scooter, etc. If you 
have any equipment cluttering your basement 
that you would like to donate or if you have a 
temporary need for such an item, please contact 
Erica Brooks at ericalynn128@gmail.com. 
 

A Daily Survival Kit: 

Toothpick–to remind us to 
pick out the good qualities 
in others (Matthew 7:1). 

Rubber band–to remind us to 
be flexible; things might not always go the way 
we want, but it will work out (Romans 8:28). 

Band Aid–to remind us to heal hurt feelings, 
ours or someone else’s (Colossians 3:12-14). 

Pencil–to remind us to list our blessings 
everyday (Ephesians 1:3). 

Eraser–to remind us that everyone makes 
mistakes and we can forgive them (Genesis 
50:15-21). 

Chewing gum–to remind us to stick with it and 
we can accomplish anything (Philippians 4:13). 

Mint–to remind us that we are worth a mint 
(John 3:16-17). 

Candy kiss–to remind us that everyone needs a 
kiss or a hug every day (1 John 4:7). 

Tea bag–to remind us to relax daily and go over 
our list of blessings (1 Thessalonians 5:18). 
   ~Author unknown. 
 

HASTINGS CROP HUNGER WALK 

• 2pm Sunday 

• October 11, 2020 

• Heartwell Park 

• Start and end at N. 
California Ave. in the 
park 

• 25% raised goes to Hastings Middle 
School Food Pantry 

 

Our CROP walk is virtual, but the need could 
not be more real. We will walk this year, but to 
keep everyone safe and healthy, we will walk 
either alone, with immediate family, or in small 

http://brookssbookshelf.org/
mailto:ericalynn128@gmail.com


 

groups walking a safe distance apart at 
Heartwell Park. Look for our registration table 
in the park by N. California Ave. 
 

Join Our First Presbyterian Church team - 
virtually - as we continue our shared 
commitment to stand up for the poor, the 
forgotten, those left behind. 
Access crophungerwalk.org/hastings to donate 

online or make a check to CWS/CROP and send 
or drop it by the church office or drop box. 
 

Even though we might not walk, we can “Walk 
in Spirit” and still support our Church World 
Service programs here and throughout the 
world. 

 

 

Love to Walk? During the spring through the 
early fall, we walk 
in the beautiful 
Heartwell Park, 
which provides 
about a one-mile 
loop – and 

second loops are available at no extra charge. 
The Walkers are your solution for getting those 
daily steps in from 8:30a-9:30a Monday 
through Thursday.  

Afterwards, we have fabulous Café Justo and 
good conversation, but, hey, that’s the bonus 
option. 

The First Presbyterian Church PEACE Center 
gym is a great place to walk during the winter 
months. (Group size limited to 15).  

Interested? Call or text Denny Storer at 402 
460 8804 for more information on how to join 
the group and gain access to the PEACE Center 
on days the weather does not cooperate to walk 
outside. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Heirs Apparent Adult 
Sunday School, with 
Curtis Reimer leading, is 
starting soon via ZOOM 
conferencing. Contact the 
church office to receive 
the invitation. 

 

 

Bible at Breakfast 
has a new time and 
name! Join us for 
Noonday Bible 
Study via ZOOM 
starting on 

Wednesday, 
September 16 at noon with Dr. Dan 
Deffenbaugh as the leader. We will be looking 
at the Book of Revelation using the text 
Revelation & the End of All Things by Craig R. 
Koester. To join the study, 
contact sbbrooks52@gmail.com. All are 
welcome! 

 

Tuesday Noon Bible 
Study with Pastor 
Greg 

All are welcome to join 
this weekly study. The 
focus for the group 

discussion and study each week is on the verses 
to be used on Sunday during worship. The 
group gathers either by ZOOM Conferencing or 
in person in the Anderson Room. To join by 
ZOOM, contact the church office. 

 

The Forum Our 
regularly scheduled 
Adult Enrichment hour 
known as Forum meets 
most Sundays at 9:15. 
We won't be meeting in 

person just yet, but folks can join in the 
conversation live via Zoom. All Forum 
sessions will also be recorded and posted to 
the church's YouTube page so you can watch 
the session at any time. To join in for the 
discussion, please let the church office 
know, and we'll get you all set up! 

http://crophungerwalk.org/hastings
mailto:sbbrooks52@gmail.com


 

 

Update on Sunday School/Youth 
Group for the fall 

Pre K-5th Grades: Families should have 
received a packet of materials in the mail to 
use as you follow along with video lessons 
that will be posted weekly on our church 
website  https://fpchastings.org/children/  
6th-8th Grades Youth Group is meeting 
in-person on Wednesday evenings in 
the church basement youth room 
from 7pm-8pm. All participants are asked 
to wear a facemask, and we will maintain 
proper distance from one another. We'll do 
our usual games, bible study, and fellowship 
sorts of things.  

9th to 12th Grades Youth group is meeting 
in-person on Wednesday evenings in 
the PEACE Center youth room from 7pm-
8pm. All participants are asked to wear a 

facemask, and we will maintain proper 
distance from one another. We'll do our 
usual games, bible study, and fellowship 
sorts of things.  

There will be no Sunday morning Sunday 
School or current 8th Grade Confirmation 
Class at this time. That may change in the 
coming months, but at least for September 
and October we will do without. 

We are hoping this will become a 
meaningful learning experience for all. 
Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have 
any questions! 

 

 
 

Presbyterian Women PW 
will NOT meet through the 
end of 2020. This means there 
will be NO Circle meetings 
and no monthly Luncheons. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

The next Red Cross 
Blood Drive is 
scheduled for Friday, 
October 30, 2020, 

from 12 noon – 6:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall. 
Mark your calendar now! Watch this space for 
the new date. To donate or volunteer your time, 
please call Erica Brooks, FPC Parish Nurse, at 
402-469-9285 or sign up at 
www.redcrossblood.org. 

 
 

https://fpchastings.org/children/
tel:(402)%20469-9285
http://redcrossblood.org/


 

Our church is moving to a 
new kind of church 
record keeping solution 
called REALM. It primarily 

serves the administrative needs of our staff, but 
it also offers some exciting opportunities to 
support the way you are involved in our church. 
Not only will this improve work life for our 
ministry staff, it will make it easier for our 
church family to connect with each other, keep 
up with what’s going on, and grow as a 
connected community of believers. Watch for 
more information to come! 

 

Those interested in receiving food should bring 
boxes or bags. To volunteer, simply show up on 
the date of the next distribution and check in at 
the volunteer sign-in table. Volunteer shifts are 
9:30-12:00 and 12:00-2:00. Plastic bags can be 
brought to the church office and donated to the 
cause. 

 
 

Go & Serve 
Cinnamon Roll 
Sales 
The greatest of all seasons is 
nearly here: chili season. 
You better make sure 

you’ve some cinnamon rolls to go with that 
bowl! Luckily, Go & Serve has you covered as we 
once again be embarking on our cinnamon roll 
fundraiser. Let your hearts and taste buds 
rejoice! If you’d like to place an order, please 
complete the form below and return it to the 
church office. As with last year, all of the 
cinnamon rolls will be frozen so that you can 
bake them whenever you’d like. They bake 

easily at home for your enjoyment! Also, we’ll 
be doing two pick-up Sundays. Please indicate 
on the form when you’d like to pick-up your 
rolls. If you’d like your rolls by Nov. 22 then 
you must turn in the form by Nov. 14. If you’d 
like your rolls by Dec 13 then you must turn the 
form by Dec. 5.  The cost of the rolls is $12 per 
pan (please pay at pick-up) and they come 6 
rolls to a pan. Included with each pan is a bag of 
frosting.  With your support, Go & Serve 
continues to play a vital role in the faith 
formation of our senior high students. Thank 
you for all you do on behalf of our youth! 

 

  



 

Check the calendar on the church website for the most accurate list of activities. www.fpchastings.org 
Broadcast live “Stay at Home” Sunday Worship at 10:30 
✓ 10:30 a.m. on Facebook at www.facebook.com/fpchastings (FB account not needed) 
✓ 10:30 a.m. service on KICS 1550 AM 
✓ on Channel 181 Tuesday at 1:00 p.m. 
✓ Sunday at 9:00 a.m. 

 

What’s Happening at FPC --- October 11 – October 24, 2020 
Session has voted that all in-person meetings must follow the following guidelines through 
October 31. 1.) 15 or fewer in attendance, 2.) 1 hour or less in length, 3.) Facemasks will be 
required, 4.) Social distancing of 6-ft. seating. All boards and committees will have the option 
to meet in person or continue to meet via conference call or some combination of both.  

Sun, Oct 11 9:15a-10:15a Adult Ed Forum via Zoom Conferencing 
 9:15a-10:15a 19/20 Confirmation Class in Fellowship Hall 
 10:30a “Stay at Home” Worship Service 
 11:30a  Worship in Alexander Park (NEW TIME) 
Mon, Oct 12 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 7:00p-8:00p Scouts Troop 200 in NE Classroom/PEACE Center 
  “Monday Check-in” Communication 

               from Pastor Greg and Pastor Damen 
Tues, Oct 13 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 10:30a-11:30a Staff Meeting via Zoom Conferencing 
 12:00p-1:00p Bible Study via Zoom Conferencing 
 5:30p-6:30p Congregational Life in the Parlor 
 6:00p-7:00p Trustees via Zoom and Fellowship Hall 
Wed, Oct 14 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 12:00 1:00p Noonday Bible Study via Zoom Conferencing 
 6:15p-7:00p Adult Bell Choir Rehearsal in Memorial Room 
 6:45p-7:30p Choir Small Ensemble Rehearsal 
 7:00p-8:00p Middle School Youth Group in Basement Youth Rm 
 7:00p-8:00p High School Youth Group in PEACE Center 
Thurs, Oct 15 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 4:30p-5:30p FPC/Pooh Corner Liaison via ZOOM/Fellowship Hall 
 6:30p-6:30p Session via ZOOM/Fellowship Hall 
 7:00p-8:00p Cub Scouts NE Classroom/PEACE Center 
Sat, Oct 17 9:30a United Harvest 
Sun, Oct 18 9:15a-10:15a Adult Ed Forum via Zoom Conferencing 
 9:15a-10:15a 19/20 Confirmation Class in Fellowship Hall 
 10:30a “Stay at Home” Worship Service 
 11:30a  Worship in Alexander Park (NEW TIME) 
Mon, Oct 19 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 7:00p-8:00p Scouts Troop 200 in NE Classroom/PEACE Center 
  “Monday Check-in” Communication 

               from Pastor Greg and Pastor Damen 
Tues, Oct 20 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 8:30a-4:30p Staff Meeting via Zoom Conferencing 
 12:00p-1:00p Bible Study via Zoom Conferencing 
 5:30p-6:30- Deacons via Zoom Conferencing/Fellowship Hall 
Wed, Oct 21 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 12:00 1:00p Noonday Bible Study via Zoom Conferencing 
 6:15p-7:00p Adult Bell Choir Rehearsal in Memorial Room 
 6:45p-7:30p Choir Small Ensemble Rehearsal 
 7:00p-8:00p Middle School Youth Group in Basement Youth Rm 
 7:00p-8:00p High School Youth Group in PEACE Center 
Thurs, Oct 22 8:30a-9:30a Walkers at the PEACE Center 
 7:00p-8:00p Cub Scouts in NE Classroom/PEACE Center 

http://www.fpchastings.org/
http://www.facebook.com/fpchastings
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The Home Page 

A publication of  

First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Hastings, NE 68901 
 

Senior Pastor: Greg Allen-Pickett 
 

Publishing Guidelines: The Home Page is a 

twice-monthly publication for the people and 

mission of First Presbyterian Church. 
 

The newsletter seeks to inform, instruct, and 

challenge its readers to become engaged in the 

ministry of FPC. 
 

Articles will be accepted by the Thursday prior 

to publication. Submissions may be edited for 

length and suitability. You may send articles to 

the church office: fpc@fpchastings.org or call 

402-462-5147.
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